
 

 

TOWN OF KENDALL 

RECESSED MEETING TO RECEIVE THE 2019 TENTATIVE BUDGET 

Tuesday, October 2, 2018, 7:00 P.M. 

 

Supervisor Cammarata called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

ROLL CALL  

 Councilwoman Flow  present 

 Councilman Newell  present 

 Councilwoman Szozda  present 

 Councilman Martin  present 

 Supervisor Cammarata  present 

 

 

SUPERVISOR’S REMARKS 

 

This meeting is to receive the 2019 Tentative Budget, which is a compilation of the requests of 

Department Heads. 

 

The Town Board reviews the Tentative Budget, makes any changes it deems necessary, and then 

approves that by resolution, at which point it becomes the Preliminary Budget. The Preliminary Budget 

will be made available to the public, and a public hearing will be held on October 30
th
 at 7 p.m., after 

which further changes may be made, and adoption of the Final Budget will be done by resolution by 

November 20th. 

 

The proposed 2019 budget for the Kendall Fire Department has not been received. 2018 numbers have 

been included.  

 

  

PRESENTATION OF THE TENTATIVE BUDGET 

Supervisor Cammarata pointed out the tax cap information, and highlighted certain lines. Changes are 

expected. Budget work sessions are scheduled for October 16
th
, and November 8

th
. Board members are to 

review the tentative budget and send suggestions. 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 No public present 

 

 

Councilwoman Szozda made the following motion, seconded by Councilwoman Flow: 

 

RESOLUTION 97-1018 APPOINTMENT OF NYS CERTIFIED OPERATOR FOR WD 7 

 

Whereas, the construction of the improvements for the Town of Kendall Water District No. 7 Project have been 

substantially completed and approved by the NYS Department of Health; 

 

Be it resolved that a NYS certified operator,  Ray Benshoff (NYSDOH Certificate #NY0036708), will operate 

the water system pursuant to the Agreement between the Town of Kendall and the Monroe County Water and 

Sewer Authority. 

 

Supervisor Cammarata called for a vote, which resulted in all ayes, and declared the motion carried. 

 

Supervisor Cammarata adjourned the meeting at 7:15 p.m. 



 

 

 

A work session was held immediately following this meeting. Jane Hart spoke on behalf of her mother, Betty 

Wilson, of Woodchuck Alley. Her well water has very high levels of iron and she has concerns about her water 

supply. The public water line is nine hundred feet from Mrs. Wilson’s property, and the three empty parcels 

between her home and Kendall Road are owned by the family. The intention is to eventually sell those parcels as 

building lots. The family wants to know if it is possible to hook into the public water line. The Board discussed 

possibilities, and the options of extending the current water line, using the out-of-district water user method, or 

creating a new water district. The Board will consider the situation. 

 

The Lakefront Stabilization Projects were discussed. Highway Superintendent Kruger spoke about the Petersmith 

Road public access plan to include a boat launch. The consensus of the Board is that the Kendall community 

should have access to Lake Ontario. Councilman Newell questioned the practicality of launching small boats into 

the lake. Thompson Drive is the other possibility for public access. 

 

DASNY grant work for roofs and automatic doors is in progress. 

 

The Highway Department will remove the dead tree by the Town Hall. 

 

Water District Seven is complete except for driveway repair and reseeding. Some touchups may be necessary in 

the Spring. One voucher will include reimbursement to all who signed early for the water, and then individual 

checks will be written to each user. Supervisor Cammarata will compose a letter to be included to each. 

 

LED lighting will be through conversion, rather than buying outright, at least to begin with. 

 

Interviewing of potential BAR members will occur next week. 

 

The dogwood tree area needs to be beautified. 

 

Cemetery grant work has been frustrating with getting bids for work. 

 

Library hours will change to Tuesday evenings. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Amy Richardson, Kendall Town Clerk 

 

  

 

 

 

 


